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Does NAMI support the Affordable Care Act (ACA)? 

NAMI is a non-partisan organization. We work across the political spectrum to build better lives for the 

millions of Americans affected by mental illness. NAMI opposes the repeal of the ACA. The patient 

protections and increased access to insurance that were included in the bill have supported millions of 

people living with mental health conditions in their recovery.  We acknowledge that there is still more 

work to do to improve access and quality of services.  

 

I’m worried I’m going to lose my health insurance. What’s happening in Congress? What’s 

going to happen to my insurance? 

Congress is debating the repeal and replacement of the Affordable Care Act, or ACA, which resulted in 

many more people getting health coverage. However, repeal of the ACA is very complicated. It’s 

important to remember that any changes to the ACA or Medicaid must move through Congress in a 

process that will take time and require negotiation. We anticipate that there will be time for people to 

plan before any changes to coverage take effect.  

 

What is NAMI doing to protect mental health coverage?  

Ensuring that people have the mental health coverage they need is NAMI’s number one advocacy 

priority. This includes protecting Medicaid. We are working every day with Republican and Democratic 

members of Congress and with partner organizations to preserve important insurance protections and 

health care coverage for people living with mental health conditions. Some of this work is very public—

like our advocacy alerts and public statements—and some is behind the scenes on Capitol Hill.   

 

Both Republicans and Democrats in Congress have long supported our mental health priorities. For 

example, in December, a major mental health reform bill passed with strong support from both parties. 

We have members of Congress on record supporting our issues, and we are reminding them that we 

must protect access to mental health care in order to keep the progress that they voted for.   

 

How can I help protect health coverage for myself or my loved one? 

1. Sign up for NAMI’s advocacy alerts.  We will email you when key votes are coming up and ask 
you to call or email your members of Congress.  

2. Contact Congress and tell them you support mental health coverage.  
3. Share your story about how mental health coverage has helped you get better, get back to 

work, get back to school, or meet your goals. NAMI will share these stories with members of 
Congress, Governors, media and others who can help us in this fight. We won’t share your name 
unless you give us permission. 

4. Mark your calendars for NAMI’s 2017 Hill Day and National Convention, to be held June 28-July 
1 in Washington, D.C.  

 

http://cqrcengage.com/nami/app/register?1&m=4721
http://www.cqrcengage.com/nami/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfU7QcAmkJFNTzIn68_U5IfT-AnhZQdRcYsXgaSuZhXUNY42A/viewform
http://www.nami.org/convention

